# Classroom Connections

Mrs. Prosser's 1st Grade News - Date: 9/26/2017

#### Dates to Remember

No School, Teacher Inservice: Oct. 9th Little Pepsters Practice: Week of Oct. 16 Parent Teacher Conferences: Oct. 24

No School: Oct. 27





My Information: Mrs. Prosser, 620-786-4659, Iprosser@usd422.org

#### Reading

We have completed our vowel town lessons. We'll be using the vowel town to help us find those vowels in the words we read. In reading groups we segment and write words using our new strategies. Students play a game called Old Word/ New word in which they spell a word then change one sound to make a new word. Students are learning to write complete sentences including the proper end mark. Be sure to have your student read their AR book twice if they're reading it independently.

## Aa Bb Cc Dd Ee

### Math

We are now in our Subtraction unit. Our lessons have included: finding the missing part of a whole, using symbols to make subtraction number sentences, and telling and acting out stories of taking away.

Your students have also been working in a computer program called Reflex. The program teaches them their basic addition and subtraction facts through fun games and drills.

Thank you for all of your support with homework and AR reading. It does make an impact!

